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California Independent System Operator (CAISO) is facilitating the “5-Year Market Initiatives” stakeholder process to further enhance the Market Redesign and Technology Upgrade (MRTU) and to solicit comments from stakeholders on prioritizing the enhancement items. California Department of Water Resources State Water Project (CDWR-SWP) appreciates the opportunity to comment and provides comments to the following issues: 

1.  Two-tier rather than single-tier Real Time Market Bid Cost Recovery cost allocation: This issue is a FERC mandate issue that is also closely related to the cost allocation issues in the Convergence Bidding stakeholder process. CDWR-SWP proposes that CAISO include this issue in the Convergence Bidding stakeholder process under the Market and Performance (MAP).
2. Hourly rather than daily designation of Ancillary Services “Contingency Only” flag: CDWR-SWP proposes that CAISO include this issue in the Demand Response issue under the MAP because this is a significant issue for Demand Response to function well. Without considering or accommodating special operation requirements of demand resources, it will be difficult for demand resources to help maintain and enhance the electric power system reliability.
3. Multi-Settlement System for Ancillary Services: CDWR-SWP proposes that CAISO prioritize this issue. Resolving this issue will solve the problem of high Ancillary Service prices and will result in compliance with reliability standards and enhancement of real time grid reliability.

4. Consideration of Unaccounted for Energy as part of Metered Demand for cost allocation: CDWR-SWP continues to believe that this issue is very important. Solving this issue will address engineering, economic, and legal concerns.  Also, since it can be resolved by modifying settlement functions only, implementation impact to both CAISO and market participants will be minimal. 

5. Evolution to Auctioning Revenue Rights systems: CDWR-SWP strongly recommends that the CAISO will preserve the current Congestion Revenue Right (CRR) design specified in the MRTU Tariff and approved by FERC which includes both CRR Allocations and CRR Auctions for the following reasons:  

a. A CRR is the property right of a Load Serving Entities (LSE) that pays Transmission Access Charges to the CAISO, therefore, in the current CRR design, most of the CRRs is allocated to LSE. Allowing 100% of the CRRs to be auctioned will most likely be conflict with the property rights.   

b. CAISO spent significant time and resources in developing the CRR mechanism under MRTU Release 1. Further complicating the CRR mechanism will drive up the implementation cost without any additional benefit to end users.

c. The latest CRR Stakeholder meetings pointed out that the CRR Credit Policy needs an immediate enhancement on the Parent Backing of Affiliates issue.  By evolving to a complete Auctioning Revenue Rights system as the only way of obtaining CRR, the LSE will face strong competition from the Stock Companies (at it happened in CAISO’s 2008 CRR Auction) and the Parent Backing of Affiliate CRR Credit Policy issue will be a greater risk to the CRR Revenue Adequacy Policy.
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